
Pembrokeshire Counselling Service - 1183359, Annual accounts and Trustee Report 2019/20

Introduction:
Pembrokeshire Counselling Service (PCS) has undergone a legal change of status from unincorporated to CIO.
Therefore it has two charity commission numbers - 1056745 (unincorporated) and 1183359 (CIO).

Detail:
On 10th May 2019, the Charity Commission approved our PCS application of CIO status which was a major
milestone for the charity.

At the 28th November 2019 Extraordinary Trustee meeting, Trustees voted to transfer the charitable activities over to
the CIO charity and dissolve the unincorporated charity.

This new status will hopefully provide more opportunities for PCS in the long term.

The unincorporated charity (1056745) ceased activities on 6 April 2020 and the annual report, annual return and
accounts to the Charity Commission under 1056745 records this information.

In regards to this CIO 1183359, PCS was not trading between November 2019 and April 2020 and therefore we have
reported a nil return.

Trustees therefore present to the Charity Commission £0 return under Annual Accounts and this brief Trustee report
to confirm PCS was not trading during this period. The Annual Return has already been submitted as nil return.

Approved by order of the board of trustees on 26th March 2021 and signed on its behalf by:

Ms J Riggs - Trustee


